
Town Manager’s Update 

May 12, 2016 

 
 

Announcements 
 

• The Transfer Station’s extended hours began today.  The transfer station will remain open 
until 7:00 PM every Thursday from May 12, 2016 and will run through Thursday, 
September 8th. 

• On Wednesday, May 25th, Merrimack High School seniors will participate in the 20th 
Annual “Senior Service Day”, also known as “Seniors Helping Seniors”, the students will 
go to various sites in the community and assist senior citizens with sweeping, raking, 
spreading mulch, gardening, washing windows, etc.  Any senior interested in this free 
service should contact Trevor Knight at Merrimack High School at 918-4300 for further 
information. 
 

• Please be advised that beginning on Monday, May 16th, Wallace Road will be closed for 
road construction. A detour will be established via Bedford Road in Merrimack, and 
Jenkins, Beals and Wallace Roads in Bedford. This first phase is scheduled for 
completion on June 24th.  For more information, please look under News on the Town’s 
website at www.merrimacknh.gov.  Questions or issues related to the project should be 
directed to the Bedford Public Works Department at 472-3070 or Merrimack Highway 
Garage by calling 423-8551, or email Highway Operations Manager Lori Barrett at 
lbarrett@merrimacknh.gov . 

• Dog licenses were due by April 30th.  As of May 5th there are still 910 unlicensed dogs.  
To avoid fines and late fees (set by state law) that WILL begin on June 1st, please get 
your dog licensed ASAP.   Also, if you had a dog in Merrimack but no longer have it or 
no longer live here, please contact us and let us know.  At a cost of almost $7.00 we don’t 
want to be sending fine letters unnecessarily to people that no longer have their dog.  You 
may send information to: townclerk@merrimacknh.gov or call 424-3651. 

 

Town Manager’s Report 
 

• The water line project to the Function Hall at Wasserman Park is now complete. The 
basement will be getting new insulation on the exterior walls next week, and 22 windows 
in the building will be getting installed in the next few weeks which will make the 
Function Hall much more energy efficient.  The last remaining piece of the Function Hall 
renovations is the sprinkler system which we are hoping to have complete by the end of 
June.  
 
 


